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TITLE 
Presentation from Safe Routes to School (SRTS) Partnership Annual Report for 2021-2022

BACKGROUND 
The local Safe Routes to School (SRTS) Partnership between the City of Palo Alto, the Palo Alto 
Unified School District (PAUSD), and the Palo Alto Council of PTAs (PTAC) works to reduce risk to 
students en route to and from school, and to encourage more families to choose alternatives to 
driving solo more often to promote healthy, sustainable school commutes.

City staff will provide the attached presentation reviewing program activities and evaluation 
data for the 2021-2022 school year. The Annual Report for the Safe Routes to School 
Partnership will be presented to Council in May.


